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Perry Township Board of Trustees  

Special Meeting Session 

November 26, 2024, 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

Call Meeting to Order 

Trustee Miller called the special meeting of the Perry Township Board of Trustees to order at 

5:02 p.m. for discussion of Road and Park Department budgets.  Trustee DeChiara was not 

present at the beginning of the meeting but did arrive later.  

 

Road and Park Department Budget 

Discussion was had with Public Work Director Wellman regarding the 2025 budget for the Road 

Department. The discussion was had on the Road department building and possibly at some point 

rebuilding.  PWD stated that the total budget for 2025 is $3,017,583.00. The discussion was had on the 

road paving the coming year and what could be done.  

Trustee Miller made a motion to enter into an executive session under ORC 121.22 (G)(1) to discuss 

public employee compensation and other terms and conditions of employment. Seconded by Trustee 

Nelligan.  

ROLL CALL: Ms.Nelligan, yes. Mr.Miller, yes.  

The Board entered executive session at approximetly 7:00 p.m.  

The Board returned from the executive session at 7:28 p.m. 

 

A discussion was had on the Parks Department and the expenses for the coming year. PWD stated that , 

we may need portable toilets because the bathrooms that have been built are not winterized. PWD 

stated he would contact a company to check on that. Trustee DeChiara suggested looking into that as he 

does not recall having to provide bathrooms in the winter months when the parks are not being used as 

much. PWD stated he would check into that.  
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Adjournment: 

The Board adjourned at approximately 7:48 p.m. 

Trustee Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Trustee Nelligan. 

ROLL CALL: Mr. Miller, yes. Mr. DeChiara, yes. Ms.Nelligan, yes.  

 

 

             

Matt Miller, President                      Craig Chessler, Fiscal Officer 


